January 19, 2021
3rd Day of January Term
Maysville, MO

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission
DeKalb County Road & Bridge Building, Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District
Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed Courthouse Staff and elected Officials as they joined us for
the opening prayer led by Kyle Carroll. The pledge was then said by all in attendance.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to amend the agenda to add Garry McFee from
Howe Company. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve said agenda and to approve the minutes
as presented. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the census report from Sunset Home.

TJ Sethi, Youth Specialist from Extension Office from the University of Missouri, DeKalb County and Jake
Carlson, Chairman of the DeKalb County Extension met with the Commission to ask for more money for
their budget to help in their quest to get an Extension Office back in Maysville. Currently the Office is in
DeKalb County but sits in The City of Cameron. The County gives $11,000.00 which is $1,000.00 more than
what the statute requires. The Commission advised they will take it under advisement and let them know their
decision once the budget is set.

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission to finalize the budget for
the Sheriff’s Office. Kasey also reported on activity in his department, radio coverage will be improved when
the new tower is in place and that one new vehicle is getting close to being available.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White advised the tower would be set on this day.

Garry McFee of Howe Company met with the Commission to give an update on the BRO project. He advised
the bridge was almost completed with just a few details left to finish.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to make West District Commissioner, Kyle White

Co-chair in case of the absence of the Presiding Commissioner. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made
the second. All in favor with West District Commissioner, Kyle White abstaining. Motion carried.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner,
Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

The next meeting of the Commission will be January 26, 2021 at 9 a.m.



